THOMAS B. GETZ
Direct Dial: 603.230.4403
Email: thomas.getz@mclane.com

Admitted in NH
‘ ANE 1 South Main Street, Suite 500
Concord, NH 03301

MIDDLETON e

July 31, 2020

Ms. Debra A. Howland

Executive Director

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: DW No. 19-131, Omni Mount Washington, LLC
Complaint against Abenaki Water Company, Inc.
Motion to Conduct Hearing as Prehearing Conference

Dear Ms. Howland:

Enclosed please find Omni Mount Washington, LLC’s (““Omni”’) Motion in the above-
captioned proceeding filed pursuant to Puc 203.02 and the Commission’s March 17, 2020
suspension of the requirement to file paper copies.

In its July 28, 2020 Reply Memorandum of Law (“Reply”), Omni proposed that the
hearing scheduled for August 5, 2020, be conducted as a prehearing conference to determine
how best to proceed to a decision on the merits and that the stipulation of contested facts
scheduled for July 31, 2020, be set aside as an issue to be discussed at the prehearing conference.
On July 30, 2020, Abenaki Water Company, Inc. (“Abenaki”) filed an objection to Omni’s
proposal arguing, among other things, that the proposal was deficient under the Commission’s
rules.

This Motion reiterates the proposal from Omni’s Reply and is filed in an excess of
procedural caution to satisfy Abenaki’s objections. If you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Thomas B. Getz
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